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• Mr. Walker shared some of the examples JIBC has been using within training exercises like Fire Investigation 
VR trailer, Active Shooter scenario from Police Academy, Paramedic scenario (Life SaveVR Simulation), and 
the AI app for Conflict Resolution being built by team. 

• There was additional discussion concerning the challenges encountered in effectively employing these 
simulation technologies. The primary challenge lay in fostering widespread adoption, recognizing the 
inherent value, and securing the necessary funding. Additional impediments included constraints related to 
capacity and time, given individuals' busy professional roles, as well as a cautious approach towards 
embracing new technologies due to fear and risk considerations. 

 
03 REPORTS 

03.1  President’s Report * 
The President’s Report along with Program Council minutes* was previously distributed (copy on file). 
Michel Tarko spoke to the highlights and shared the five top points: 

• Second Annual Indigenous Youth Career Camp, 
• StrongerBC Future Skills Grant, 
• Annual welcome back barbeque,  
• Mobility grant of $1M over 5 years to build research capacity, led by Dr. Tanya Henderson.  
• Recent project underway re: Gender-Based Violence (GBV) in paramedicine and policing and this will inform 

our curriculum and can be further explored using the mobility grant as one example. 
 

On behalf of the Board, Ms. Preovolos expressed the Board's deep appreciation for 
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05   STRATEGIC MATTERS 
05.1     Q2 Financial Reports to September 30th, 2023 *   
       A copy of the Financial Report was previously distributed. Mike Proud provided some highlights for overview 

and requested feedback. 
 

Discussion ensued regarding the rationale for the decrease in student enrollment attributable to the Future 
Skills grant. All students in eligible programs withdrew in the months leading up to September and then re


